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A tribute to Artists  
The Dunolly Neighbourhood Centre Third Annual Arts 
Show was held over the weekend of 3rd & 4th 
November and I was privileged to be asked to officially 
open it.  
The speeches and prize announcement were set to be 
at 1pm; however, as the crowds were transient, 
traipsing in and out, Lynda thought we better start while 
we had a good lot of people. We began at around 
12.50pm and finished just a few minutes after 1pm. At 
that point there was a huge influx of people  - you can’t 
predict these things. 
In any case my speech was not that important. What 
people came for was to view the wonderful exhibits 
created by our talented crafts people.  
On show were many different mediums: photography; 
pencil drawings; paintings; textiles; mosaics; and this 
year the Dunolly Primary School children entered in a 
Mini Archi competition.  
Each grade submitted portraits of themselves or loved 
ones in various forms - some straightforward and others 
with a Picaso-esque flavour. Prizes were awarded as 
first, second and third for each grade. Well done kids! 
Other prize winners are listed under the Arts Hub 
section on page 10. A huge thank you to Lynda Vater 
and her crew for putting the show together and to Jan 
Brock for the yummy nibbles.   

Susan Anderson 
(more photos on back page) 

Reminder 
Remembrance Day  

Sunday 11th November  at 11am   
(arrive 10.45 am) 

at the Cenotaph in front of Post Office 



Page 2             Volume 33 Issue  42 THE WELCOME RECORD  7th November  2018  

 

INDEX 

Title     Page 
Rosie’s Ramble    2 
Travels with Cynthia   3 
Arts & Entertainment   5 
Church Page     9 
Arts Hub      10 
Neighbourhood Centre   10 
School Page     11 
Story by Martyn Barnett   13 
CGSC News     14 
Loddon Shire     14 
Community Gatherings & Events 15 
Poetry      16 
Crossword  and Trivia   17 
Classifieds and Notes   18 
Poetry      19 
Sports      19 

The Welcome Record Inc. 
A0013872F  ABN 19299170473 

Published by community volunteers  
at the Dunolly Town Hall  

83 Broadway 
Dunolly Victoria 3472 

 

Phone:   (03) 5468 1054 
Email: welcomerecordsatiinet.net.au 
Web:  www.dunollynews.org 
 
 
 

Editors:   
Susan Anderson - Editor in Chief (President) 
Marilyn Goldie -  Co Editor (Secretary) 

Office:   
Monika Thumerer - Office Manager (Treasurer) 
Jan Brock     

Proofreaders:   
Faye Arnold 
Jan Brock 
Murray Hall 
Cynthia Lindsay 
Rosemary Mecredy  
Jenny Scott 
Marilyn Rowe 

Printing and Distribution: 
Cheryl Jennings 
Theresa Milne 
Monika Thumerer 
Marilyn and Bob Rowe  

   

OPENING TIMES 
Tuesday 9.30am - 3.30pm 

(for advertisements, articles and classifieds) 
Wednesday 9.00am – 3.30pm 

(to receive payments) 
 

Phone   5468 1054 
 

Contributions are accepted up to 4pm on Tuesdays. Exceptions 
are made only by prior arrangement, or for important community 
notices for the Classified pages. If in doubt, please ring us before 
3.00pm on Tuesday to avoid disappointment. 
All letters, articles and classifieds must contain the writer’s full 
name, home address and daytime telephone number.   
The Welcome Record aims to present the diversity of viewpoints 
which reflect the concerns and interests of  our community. It will 
not print contributions which are defamatory or being used as an 
alternative to a personal approach in dealing with a personal 
issue. The opinions expressed by contributors are not necessarily 
those of The Welcome Record.  

Remember - for a colourful viewing experience - open  
The Welcome Record online at https://www.dunollynews.org/ 

ROSIE’S RAMBLE 

Don't forget the Remembrance Day ceremony will be 
held on Sunday 11th November at 10.45am at the 
Cenotaph at the Post Office. One hundred years since 
the end of the War to end all Wars. 
I reckon our house is haunted. The unknown perfume 
I used to notice in the passage is gone, but odd 
things happen. I bought a pair of kitchen scissors 
with red handles earlier in the year, and they 
vanished a few weeks ago. I then bought a 
replacement pair with lime handles. My gran would 
have had a fit - she really hated that colour, but they 
were the only ones available at the time. The other 
night I reached into the drawer where the scissors 
live, used them and then noticed to my surprise that 
the handles were RED! At first I thought they were 
Sister Ramble's, but hers were outside. Now, I can't 
find the green-handled pair! Confused? Me too. I 
don't know what a spook would actually do with 
scissors. 
I took a drive around Thomas Street the other evening 
just to fill in the time, and was startled to see a small 
herd of big hairy cattle, some of which had enormous 
horns. I suppose they are highland cattle or yaks? I am 
open to correction on either count. 
I've had a sore arm for a whole week, and have to be 
careful not to get the dressing wet etc. It is a real pest. 
However, it has made me admire even more, people 
who have to manage life with missing limbs every day of 
their lives. 

Ros ie  
DU MB F ENG  SHU I -  
Do not use recycled materials 
for electrical or plumbing 
work.  
Sticking your head in a 
starving anaconda's mouth 
and shouting "I dare you" is 
also relatively foolhardy. 

Kaz Cooke 

Tarnagulla Community Centre 

Open every Sunday  

10.00AM to 4.00PM 

Homemade cakes, pastries,  

soup and sandwiches 

Come along and enjoy  

a coffee or Devonshire tea. 

behind the Victoria Hall. 

Eat in or take away 

We also have a range of  

local crafts and produce.  

Support your local centre  

run by volunteers. 

WAYAWA  CAFE 
 

mailto:welcomerecords@iinet.net.au
http://www.dunollynews.org
https://www.dunollynews.org/
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Cassia Plumbing 
 
 

 

 New Homes & Renovations 

 General Plumbing & Blocked Drains 

 Water Tank Manufacturer & Installations 

 Leaking Taps, Spouting Downpipes 

 Gas Fitting, Wood Heaters, Roofing 

 Hot Water & Solar Installations 
 

No job too small.  
Prompt friendly and professional service. 

 

Paul Hounslow 
0417 103 441  

Travels with Cynthia 
Before Liz returned home from our travels, we spent 
our last couple of weeks still staying at the Union Jack 
Club in London; me re-visiting all the old places of 
twenty years before and all new to Liz, then Mike 
arrived to join me.  

After a few days we flew to Ireland, 
Mike’s birthplace, and hired a car to 
tour through Ireland and Scotland, 
my father’s birthplace. 
Unfortunately we discovered that 
there was a condition on the car - 
we were not allowed to cross the 
border into Northern Ireland where 

Mike had been planning to visit his cousins. As a result 
I met them all by telephone. 
Mike said we would have to visit Dublin’s famous pub, 
O’Donoghues, but he didn’t find it very familiar and 
was puzzled because he said there should have been 
a monument in the centre of the road junction. We 
later discovered that since all those years ago two 
more pubs with the same name had sprung up, so we 
never found the original.  
Then we drove south to Carrickallen, a village in 
County Cavan, where Mike’s mother’s sister, Auntie 
Annie, still lived. When we came to a crossroad with 
two signs to Carrickallen, each pointing a different 
way, we were really bushed as there was no mileage 
written on either, so we had to take pot luck and 
randomly choose; of course we were told we had 
taken a much longer route. But what did we care. On 
the way we picked up a young man in hiking boots and 
a rucksack and he asked to be dropped off at 
Ballynagh, so Mike pulled over when we came to that 
sign, but our passenger said “No, no, not Ballynagh, 
Bellananagh”, which was further along the road. 
Words failed us. So now we really are in Ireland, 
thought I. 
Aunty Annie’s house was right in the village, just like 
all the others, two up and two down.  She was very 
excited to take us upstairs to show us her new inside 
toilet, only recently installed. But we were stunned to 
see it sitting in her bedroom, starkly against the wall, 
no booth, no screen, just in its shiny splendour.  I 
realised I would have to make sure Annie wasn’t in 
bed if the need arose. 
One morning we decided to go down to the village 
shop and buy things to make Annie a nice 
breakfast.  It was well after nine but Con Dolan’s was 
shut, so we asked an old man on the seat outside 
what time did Dolan’s open. “Oh whenever he feels 
like it” was the reply. When we did go in, we found he 
stocked a bit of everything, including a little bar where 
customers would take a nip while waiting for their 
goods to be boxed. We discovered that nearly all the 
shops had their little side bar. Amazingly, lots of old 
people recognised Mike’s name and they would say 
“Well if it isn’t Maurice and Kath Lindsay’s boy and 
now he has a lovely wife.” 
Ah Ireland, dear Ireland, I love you. 

Cynthia Lindsay 
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Commonwealth Acts 
 old books  

The Port Fairy museum & archives 
contacted other historical societies 
around the state to offer a set of 
17  leather-bound Commonwealth 
Acts books from 1917 to 1933. 
These were of interest to 
the  Dunolly Historic Precinct for 
display in the Court House.   

I  was able to pick them up on Sunday as I was nearby 
in Warrnambool with the Melba recital. These lovely old 
books have many hand written notes in the margins and 
will make a fitting display in the Dunolly Court House. 
The Port Fairy museum is in the old Port Fairy Court 
House and is worth a visit if you are in the area. Our 
historical groups do a fine job of sharing information and 
items of interest. Thanks to Anne McLean, Peter and 
Andrea from the Port Fairy Museum & Archives.  

Rachel Buckley  
Secretary Goldfields Historical Society  

The Art of the Motorcycle 
The Inglewood Town Hall made an excellent art 
exhibition space for Greg Holland and the other local 
artists.  The exhibition is part of the Inglewood Alive 
weekend.  Congratulations to all of the artists.  
Artist Greg Holland is pictured  with one of his 
cardboard motorbikes at the exhibition opening.   

Rachel Buckley 

Our second in the series of ‘Collections, Connections 
and Cocktails’ is to be held at Thrifty on Broadway on 
Saturday 17

th
 November. 

In this fun get-together, we look at some of the 
motivations behind people’s collections and share our 
common interests, all learning something in the 
process. 
Some of my own pieces (photo attached), I purchased 
over the years because they were the same as 
grandparents or elderly aunts had once owned during 
the 1950s. For me, just one of the many instances of 
attempting to recreate some childhood memories of 
these people and only one of the multitude of reasons 
for starting a collection. 
We would like you to join us on 17

th 
November between 

2:00pm and 3.:30pm, at Susan Day’s shop, Thrifty on 
Broadway. Please bring along something from one of 
your own collections to show and share its story. 
Tickets are $5.00, this includes retro-inspired nibbles 
and mocktails. Frances Clarke, from Matilda’s of 
Tarnagulla, will also be there to show some examples 
from one of her own collections. 
Looking forward to seeing you there. 

Jenny Scott and Susan Day 

Dunolly’s Monthly Collectors Event 

Upcoming Gig at the Golf Club 
Saturday 24th November from 2pm onwards the 

Dunolly Golf Club is holding a country music day. 

Details to follow soon. 

Watch this space! 
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For Art and Vintage Cars 

 
 
 
 
 

Alvah Art Gallery 
114 Dunolly-Bridgewater Road  DUNOLLY 

Open 10am to 5pm 

Mb:  0439 029 989 

Email:   emu28@bigpond.com 

mailto:emu28@bigpond.com
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SEPTIC TANK 
CLEANING 

 

Experienced operator with  

over 40years service 
Servicing Dunolly  

and Surrounding Districts  
at better than reasonable rates 

 

 

BOB PEART 
Tel: 5468 7262 or Mobile 0429 782 691 

Writers’ Workshop 
Last Thursday, 1st November, Jenny Scott 
and I attended the Writers’ Workshop held at 
the Avoca Arts and Garden Gallery. This is 
the old Avoca railway station that has been 
converted into an Arts hub.  
The person holding the workshop was Stacey 
McCoy a writer of a number of books. Stacey 
advised us budding writers exactly how to go 
about self-publishing a book and practical 
solutions to formatting and sculpting a story 
for the best impact.  
It was an intimate workshop of only four 
participants which made for a very 
personalised class. We were able to ask 
questions and receive answers as a one-on- 
one, which may have not been possible in a 
larger  group. It was a rewarding experience. 

Susan Anderson 

The countdown is on to  
2018 Energy Breakthrough 

With approximately three 
weeks until the 2018 Energy 
Breakthrough, event 
preparations have ramped 
up and the countdown is on!  
The 2018 event will be 
staged in Maryborough at 

Princes Park from 21 to 25 November.  
Held annually in the Central Goldfields Shire, the 
award-winning event is the largest and most significant 
event on our local events calendar: 

         8,000 direct participants 

         12,000 spectators  

        The event accounts for 16.5% of annual tourism 

 visits to the Central Goldfields Shire.  

         $4.95 million injected into the local economy in 

 2017 

 

Central Goldfields Shire Administrator Hugh Delahunty 
said the significance of the Energy Breakthrough should 
not be underestimated.  
“The benefits of this major event are two-fold. Not only 
does it inspire students from across Australia to 
embrace learning and be creative and innovative but it 
also brings important tourism dollars to our community. 
“Accommodation is at capacity, our restaurants and 
cafes are busy and other local businesses enjoy the 
flow on effects that only an event of this size and calibre 
can bring. 
“We look forward to welcoming around 8,000 students 
as well as their families and friends to our community in 
November.”  
The Energy Breakthrough is a joint initiative of Central 
Goldfields Shire Council and the Country Education 
Project. 
It is also made possible thanks to sponsorship from the 
State Government, VicRoads, La Trobe University, 
Central Highlands Water, True Foods and the Country 
Education Partnership.  

CGSC News 
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MARYBOROUGH 

VETERINARY PRACTICE 
MOBILE VETERINARY SERVICES 

 

 

 

 

 

DUNOLLY AREA 

TUESDAY AFTERNOON 
 

We conduct a Mobile Veterinary Service 
throughout the Maryborough area.  

 

We are available for: 

 House calls for small animal 
consultations, vaccinations etc 

 Routine farm consultations  

 All appointments for calls must 
be made before midday Tuesday. 

 

Tel. 5461 4466  

 

49 Alma Street, 

Maryborough 3465 

Free quote on any concreting job 

 Sheds and farming sheds 

 Driveways and pathways 

 All aspects of concreting - plain, coloured  
or aggregate 

 28 years experience  

 No job too big or too small.  
Call Robert  

 0400 292 245 

R & C Concreting 
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Decommissioning of  Uniting Church 
Due to diminishing membership and after 150 years of 
worship, a decommissioning service for the Eddington 
Uniting Church and the Laanecoorie Uniting Church will 
be held on Sunday 25

th 
November 2018.   

The service will be held at the Laanecoorie Uniting 
Church in Langdon Road Laanecoorie at 2pm, with 
afternoon tea at the Laanecoorie Hall following the 
service.

 

The Congregation of Dunolly and District Uniting Church 
extends an invitation to all interested people, especially 
Ministers, Pastors and Lay Preachers who have taken 
services in these Churches in the past, and family 
members whose ancestors worshipped in these 
churches.                                                                                                              
For further information please phone Geoff Curnow 

0429 383 553. 

Catholic Church  
What a pleasant surprise to see Tom at Assembly after 
what he called his "interesting" week. 
Ballarat Young Vinnies is hosting a bush dance on 
Saturday, 10th November at 7.30am at St. Patrick's 
Cathedral, Ballarat. Admission $15pp or family $25. 
Mass at 6.00pm at St. Kevin's Church, Avoca on Friday 
23rd November, followed by AGM at 6.30pm and a 
shared meal. A formation session for lay assembly 
leaders will be held at 5.30pm on the same evening. 
Mass at St. Mary's, Dunolly at 8.30am on Sunday 11th 
November. 

R Mecredy 
All who love me will keep my words, 

 and my Father will love them  

and we will come to them. 

John 14:23 

Dunolly Christian Churches 
Invites you to worship God  
and welcomes you to their services:  

Anglican Church Services: 
St John’s Dunolly  
10am Eucharist with Canon Heather, Thursday 8

th
 

November 
Emu  
11.30am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month  
Bealiba St. David’s  
8am, 1st & 3rd Sunday of the month  

Catholic Church Services:  

Dunolly, St. Mary’s  
8.30am Mass, 2nd & 4th Sunday of the month 
8.30am Assembly, 1st & 3rd Sunday of the month 
Bealiba, St. Patrick’s  
8.30am Mass, 5th Sunday of the month  

Uniting Church Services: 
Dunolly 
9.30am, 11th November. Heiner Bauch will lead us in 
our Musical Celebration service. 

St John’s Church  
Eucharist with Canon Heather, Thursday 8

th
 November 

at 10am. 
  

SCRIPTURE VERSE OF THE WEEK 
Hear ,0 Israel. The Lord our God, the Lord is one;  

You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, 
 and with all your soul, and with all your mind,  

and with all your strength, and you shall love your 
neighbour as yourself.  

There is no other commandment greater than these. 
Mark 10: 29-31 

  
There will be no church service at St John's on 
Thursday 22

nd
 November. 

Uniting Church  
Heiner Bauch will lead us in our Musical Celebration 
service on Sunday 11th November at 9.30am. Straight 
after that we will have a congregational meeting to 
determine the future leadership of our Church. This will 
only take a small amount of time, so please come and 
have your vote counted. This is very important for the 
future of our Church. 
On Saturday 10th  November, we are holding our car-
boot sale in the Church grounds. Bealiba CWA will be 
hosts for the day. They will have a cake stall and 
sausage sizzle.  
Our Op Shop will be open too for the morning. We have 
our Christmas stock on display. Christmas is only a 
short time away. Perhaps you would like a different outfit 
for Christmas. Please come in and see all the bright 
summer clothes we have in all sizes. Bric-a-brac, books, 
CDs, and much more are here for you to browse 
through. We are proud of our Op Shop in this small 
town; it is so comprehensive.  

Jean Richardson  

The Op-shop is open on Tuesdays 
from 9.30am to 2pm   
Thursdays and Fridays  
from  10am to 4pm 

The next Uniting Church Car boot-sale 
will be on Saturday 10th November and 
the Bealiba CWA will have a cake and 
produce stall, wood raffle and a sausage 
sizzle. Outside stalls welcome at $2.00 
per site. The Op Shop will be open with 
the usual bargains. 

Jim McKenzie 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=op+shop&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=op+shop&sc=8-7&sp=-1&sk=
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2018 Art Show Results 
Drawing – all mediums- 1

st
 Anne Doran; 2

nd
 Judy 

Meldrum;  3
rd

 Susan Day 
Painting - all mediums – 1

st
 Marion Edwards; 2

nd
 Susan 

Day; 3
rd

 Thea Hillier  
Textiles – 1

st
 Jenny Gray;  2

nd
 Lynda Vater; 3

rd
 Faye 

Arnold 
Photography – 1

st
 Joyce Vater;   2

nd
 Janine Paley; 

 3
rd

 Janine Paley 
Mosaics – 1

st
 Lynda Vater, 2

nd
 Jenny Hall, 3

rd
 Jeanette 

Clark 
Mixed Media – Rhonda Johnston 
Youth Entry Winner- Alex Lovel 
Encouragement Award – Alex Lovel 
People’s Choice – Lynda Vater - Mosaic of “View in 
the Mangroves” 
List of winners in the Mini Archi 
The judges chose three ribbon winners in each grade, 
then overall winners for the art supplies vouchers. 
Prep- 1st Billy Crumpton; 2nd Emma Raczynski ; 
3rd Oscar Fitt Gloury 
Grade 1 - 1st Braydon Martin; 2nd- Kimmi Halliday; 
3rd Poppy Smith 
Grade 2 - 1st Mia Schodde; 2nd Cedric Carless; 
 3rd Lexi Halliday  
Grade 3 - 1st Thomas Plibem; 2nd Aisling Eddy; 
3rd Bailey Osbourne  
Grade 4 - 1st Dustin O’Dell; 2nd Bryce Thomson; 
3rd Briana Lovel 
Grade 5 - 1st Tyson Hoban; 2nd Ashlee Jago; 
3rd Billy Heywood 
Grade 6 - 1st Ella Patten; 2nd Jazz Gowlty; 
 3rd Alice Milburn 
Art Supplies Prizes 
Colouring Set- Prep - Taylah Schodde 
Colouring Set - Jaxson Conway 
Castlemaine Art Supplies Vouchers  
1st - $25 - Grade 2 - Lincoln Hopf 
2nd - $50- Grade 5- Mackenzie Meyer 
3rd- $75 - Grade 6 -  Mia Skilling  
All the winners will be presented with their ribbons and 
prizes at the Dunolly Primary School Friday Assembly 
at 8.50am -  9th November . 
Raffle Prize Winner – Jean from Tarnagulla won the 
Travelling Sprinkler & Garden Accessories.  
Thank you to our generous sponsors this year Talbot 
Swap with the lot, The Welcome Record & Dunolly 
CWA. Also thank you to the Dunolly Garage for garden 
supplies for the raffle. 
A big thank you goes out to all the people that came to 
help me get this event up and running; also to the 
Dunolly Neighbourhood Centre for all their support. 

Lynda Vater 

WOODWORK/MEN’S SHED 
If you are interested in Woodwork, 
making things, woodturning etc. the 
shed is open every Tuesday from 9am. 
Bring your own thing to work on; an idea 
for a project you have always wanted to 
do; a repair job or whatever. Fees are 
$20 per year and $5 per session.  
 

ARCHERY 
The Golden Triangle Archers shoots are 
on the 4th Sunday of every month at their 
range behind the Dunolly oval. Muster is 
at 10am.  
There are practice butts, a 25 target field 
course, novelty shots and lots of archery 

talk! If you think you are a budding archer you might like 
to come along to their next shoot which will be on Sunday 
25th of November. Fees are $20 per year and $5 per 
shoot -  juniors half. There is a small fee for hiring 
equipment and expert archers to show you how it’s done. 
A BBQ lunch is provided for a small fee! 
If you would like more information on any of the above or 
you have an idea or a program you would like to run we 
are always ready to listen! Please ring 5468 1511, or just 
dash off an email to: admin@dunnhc.com.au  
Or you are welcome to call in for a cuppa.  
We are the building on the right of Dunolly hospital, top 
end of Bull St.  

Sharon Hiley, Coordinator  

mailto:admin@dunnhc.com.au
https://www.facebook.com/914246028722000/photos/914257208720882/


7th November  2018                            THE WELCOME RECORD              Volume 33   Issue  42                  Page  11 

 

This week’s value in focus is: 
Determination 

Not giving up after the first go 

Around school this week 
CAMP 
Our camping program at Dunolly PS involves a 4 year 
rotation of locations starting with students in year 
3. Over their time from year 3 – 6 students experience 
adventure type camps in bush settings at Malmsbury 
and Creswick for 2 nights/3 days, a city experience in 
Melbourne, and a beach experience at Queenscliff for 
4 nights/5 days. Camps are seen as an integral part of 
the school curriculum and all students are expected to 
attend. They enable students to explore, extend and 
enrich their learning and their social skills development, 
in a non-school setting. Why all students are expected 
to attend camps and what are the benefits: 

 To provide shared class and year level experiences, 
team building and a sense of group cohesiveness. 

 To reinforce and extend classroom learning. 

 To provide a program that delivers skills and 
knowledge that may lead to a lifelong involvement in 
worthwhile leisure pursuits. 

 To provide a program that promotes self-esteem, 
resourcefulness, independence, leadership 
 judgement, cooperation and tolerance. 

 To further develop their problem solving and life 
survival skills 

 To extend understanding of their physical and 
cultural environment 

Teachers support students’ many and varied needs to 
enable them to achieve success.  We work with 
families who might have financial constraints and 
students who may have medical concerns such as bed 
wetting.  Staff are highly professional and discreet in 
ensuring all students can attend.  
SUCCESS STORIES 
There are always many success stories from 
camps.  From the student who was overwhelmed and 
very emotional about getting on the bus to five minutes 
later smiling and being relaxed, and now hasn’t looked 
back and is having an amazing time.  We have had two 
students who were very reluctant to have a go at 
surfing off the side of the boat. Miss Holding supported 
those students and gave them great encouragement to 
have a go. Through this support they gave way to their 
fears and had a go. They now have a great sense of 
achievement with a comment of ‘Miss Holding I can’t 
believe I conquered my fear of the ocean!’ 
What a great character building and self-esteem 
boosting time for our students!      

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
 Prep/1 – Ellie Hinds 

Year 1/2 – Izayah Bowler   
Year 3 – Bailey Osborne 

Principal’s – Billy & Victoria Heywood 

Year 3 & 4 Camp 
Creswick Log Cabin Camp 

Monday November 19
th
— 

Wednesday November 21
st
  

Cost $215.00 (needs to be paid in full  

by Monday November 12
th
)  

PFA News 
Next meeting – Monday, November 12th at 2pm  

PFA Fundraising  
Vision Portraits – Please note that due to a lack 
of numbers, this fundraiser has been postponed 
until next year. Parents who have paid will 
receive a refund. 

Canteen 
Please continue to use the Term 3 Canteen 
Menu to place orders on Friday – menu items are 
still the same, just the main meal items at the top 
are changing. Copies are available from the 
office. 
We still require volunteers for canteen this 
term. If you are able to help please let Tracey 
know what day you are available. The canteen 
can’t operate without the wonderful assistance of 
volunteers. 
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NOVEMBER 
11th 

8AM TO 1:00 
PM  

BOOKINGS 
ESSENTIAL 

REMEMBERANCE 
DAY 

“LEST WE FORGET” 
COME ALONG & JOIN 

THE RSL TO REMEM-

BER THE FALLEN 
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Changing Times 
12:59 Friday Nov. 7: Anti-resurrection laws were due 
to be enacted today at 13:00 hours. David had taken a 
passing interest in the debate and had been mildly 
swayed by the finite Earth argument. It made sense 
that the Earth's capacity to feed and nurture its freight 
of humanity could be exceeded. Limiting those 
numbers would increase everybody's quality of life. 
And, of course, there was always the possibility of 
inadvertently rearranging time-lines. Of more pressing 
concern at the moment, was today's forecast of high 
winds. The Weather Bureau was warning of possible 
damaging gusts and issuing advice not to park under 
trees and to secure all loose objects. David looked 
across to his wife, Ingrid, who was driving their ute. 
Light caught her prominent cheek bones and alabaster 
skin. Her straw-blonde hair was tied back in a pony-tail 
and she often boasted of her Nordic-Viking heritage. 
The timing of the weather event could have been 
better. Ingrid was a physiotherapist and was using 
some of her rostered time off. David was a wool-classer 
and had begged off for the afternoon. He had promised 
to make up the time. They were currently driving toward 
a reclamation yard with a trailer in tow. It had been 
Ingrid's idea to purchase some second-hand roofing 
iron and repurpose it as a fence for their twenty-acre 
property situated on the outskirts of town. Strictly 
speaking, it wasn't a hobby farm as such but they did 
have a few animals to which they were attached. David 
was twenty seven and Ingrid was twenty five. They had 
been married three blissful years. The rising wind was 
buffeting the ute but it wasn't anything Ingrid couldn't 
handle. The trailer had high caged sides capable of 
containing their purchase. She steered the ute around a 
tight bend in the road. A medium-sized eucalypt had 
recently toppled in the wind and was blocking the 
highway. Ingrid exited the curve and they were upon 
the obstacle. The ute smashed into the trunk at speed. 
The impact shattered the vehicle's steering-arm. Ingrid 
frantically grappled with the unresponsive steering-
wheel as the ute caromed into the scenery. A bristling 
ironbark tree filled the windscreen. David threw up an 
arm, cried out and lost consciousness. 
When David came to, he wished he hadn't. Tiny 
diamonds of broken windscreen glass filled his hair. He 

could taste the iron tang of blood in the corner of his 
mouth. Ingrid's sightless eyes were staring at the cabin 
roof. Her head listed to one side. Ingrid's neck was 
broken and she was quite dead. David's life sputtered 
like the smoking wick of an exhausted candle. He howled 
like a gibbon - a deep and mournful sound. 
12:54 Friday Nov. 7: Five minutes, that was all. David 
gunned the hire-car through the bends. Five minutes to 
claw back his previous existence. Five minutes or so 
before he could be reunited with Ingrid. He had 
recovered from his injuries but she had died one minute 
before the ratification of the anti-resurrection laws. 
Legally he was permitted one immediate attempt to deny 
history's claim. The clarity of that decision was 
undeniable. Even so, everything had to go exactly to 
plan. David repeatedly glanced at his watch. Faster! 
Faster! He urged himself forward, speeding toward the 
site of the accident. With four minutes to spare, the car 
skidded to a halt in a haze of dust next to the fallen tree. 
David vaulted out of the vehicle and grabbed his trusty 
chainsaw. He flipped the red button up; primed the 
machine; shoved his boot through the handle and pulled 
the cord. The chainsaw stuttered, as it should. David 
depressed the red button and pulled again ... nothing. He 
tried a few times more but the chainsaw refused to run. 
He experienced a sharp surge of nausea. Calm down, he 
told himself. The carburettor was probably flooded and 
the chainsaw would run in a minute if he left it alone. 
Trouble was, he had no minutes to spare. It was all he 
could do to hold himself in check. With a silent prayer he 
tried the cord again and the machine started. With no 
time for relief or to utter thanks David went to work on the 
tree. He only needed to make three incisions and the 
resultant pieces would be small enough to push off the 
highway. He cleared the road and checked his watch. It 
was almost 12:59 and he could hear the familiar growl 
made by their ute as it approached. He hoped that he 
hadn't forgotten anything. It had to be enough ... 
12:59 Friday Nov. 7 : "I wonder if Big Bill can give us a 
hand when we get there," David said. 
"I don't see why not," Inyoni replied as she drove the ute. 
"Physiotherapists exist so that people can regain full 
mobility." Light caught her prominent cheek bones and 
ebony skin. Her jet-black hair was tied back in a raffia 
knot and she often boasted of her African-Zulu heritage. 
They had been married three blissful years ... 
"Um ... isn't that a breach of professional confidentiality, 
suggesting that?" 
Inyoni laughed - the sound always reminded David of 
tinkling wind-chimes. "But I've told you nothing. You have 
a rampant imagination my dear." 
"In any case, I could deduce a lot of things from the size 
of him," David said. "I'm sure he comes with a raft of 
physical ailments - he ain't called Big Bill for nothing." He 
glanced casually out of the window. "Hey, looks like the 
council have been around and cleared the road for us. 
See that chain-sawed tree?" 
"Oh yeah. Not surprising really in this windy weather," 
Inyoni said as they passed the location.  

David was content. As far 
as he was concerned, 
resurrection and paradise 
went hand in hand. He 
smiled at the thought. 

Martyn Barnett 
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We will remember them 
This Sunday, 11th November is 
Remembrance Day. It is a time to pause 
and remember those who have died and 
been injured in wars, conflicts and 
peacekeeping operations. This year’s 
Remembrance Day also marks the 
100th anniversary of the signing of the 
Armistice, bringing the First World War 
to an end.  
In recognition of the day, please wear a 

red poppy as a symbol of remembrance. Please also ensure 
you stop at 11am on Sunday to observe one minute’s silence, 
and reflect on the service and sacrifice of all our defence 
personnel and that of their families.  

Official opening of Wedderburn streetscape project 
On Tuesday 13th November, I will join the Wedderburn 
community to celebrate the official opening of the Wedderburn 
Streetscape Improvement Project. The project has certainly 
revitalised the streetscape, making the area more visually 
appealing, opening up the main street and its surrounds, and 
making it more accessible. Landscaping and new street 
furniture have further complemented the works. The project is 
a credit to the Wedderburn community and businesses, as 
well as contractor Avard Civil and Council. The $3.3 million 
project was made possible thanks to funding from the Federal 
Government, Regional Development Victoria and Council. The 
celebrations will also include the burial of the Wedderburn 
Lions Club time capsule beneath the footpath in front of 
Soldiers’ Memorial Park. The time capsule is part of the 
centenary celebrations of Lions International and provides 
future residents of Wedderburn (and the Shire) a look at the 
day-to-day life of the town from our current era. The 
Wedderburn streetscape opening will take place at 12.20pm in 
front of Soldiers’ Memorial Park. Members of the public are 
invited to attend. 

Kia-Ora congratulations 
Last month I mentioned that Yarrawalla’s Kia-Ora Piggery had 
become a finalist in the Victorian Regional Achievement and 
Community Awards. I’m pleased to report that Kia-Ora Piggery 
won the award for their category – the Department of 
Environment, Land, Water and Planning Diversity and 
Inclusion Award. The company received the award at a 
presentation evening on 26th October. I’d like to congratulate 
Kia-Ora Piggery on this fantastic achievement. It is a well-
deserved recognition of a company that is behind the success 
of our wonderful multicultural population in Pyramid Hill.  

More congratulations 
I’d also like to congratulate Bridgewater Compost on receiving 
a $500,000 grant from the State Government’s Regional Jobs 
and infrastructure Fund. The grant will go towards the 
company’s new advanced organic mushroom production 
facility at Newbridge. Bridgewater Compost is investing $7.8 
million in the facility, enabling it to purchase plant and 
equipment to produce 25 tonnes of organically grown 
mushrooms per week, creating 20 new full-time jobs. This is a 
great investment in our Shire. 

Cr Cheryl McKinnon 

POSITIONS VACANT 
Council is currently recruiting for: 
Go Goldfields Facilitator – Youth and 
Work Readiness 
For more information and to apply visit 
www.centralgoldfieldscareers.com.au  
 

STREET CLOSURES – ENERGY BREAKTHROUGH 
The 2018 Energy Breakthrough event will be held in 
Maryborough from 21st to 25th November.  
Please be advised of the following street closures will be in 
place:  

 Burns Street - between Christian Street and Lake Road 

and Lake Road and Holyrood Street from 21st to 25th 
November from 8.30am to 4pm. Local residents and 
Dellavedova Fertiliser customers only. 

 Napier Street and Lake Road from T-intersection of 

Napier Street and Christian Street from 21st to 25th 
November, 8.30am to 4pm 

 Park Road – between Holyrood Street and Nightingale 

Street from 21st to 25th November,  8.30am to 4pm 

 Holyrood Street - between Park Road and Burns Street 

from 21st to 25th November, 8.30am to 8.30pm 

 Christian Street - between Burns Street and Napier Street 

from 22nd to 25th November, 8.30am to 4pm 
SNAKE SEASON 
With the warm weather now here snakes are becoming more 
active and a lot more visible. 
Eastern Brown Snakes are most common in our region with 
the occasional Tiger Snake or Red Bellied Black Snake 
usually found around wetlands, creeks and rivers.  
Some key points to remember about living in or visiting an 
area with snakes: 
1. When left alone, snakes present little or no danger to 

people. 
2. If you see a snake, keep calm and move yourself and 

anyone with you (including pets) away from the area. 
3. Don't attempt to capture or harm snakes.  
4. Maintain lawns and clean up around your house, as snakes 

are attracted to shelter such as piles of rocks and timber, 
sheets of metal, and building materials. 

5. Undertake first-aid training and ensure your first aid kit 
contains several compression bandages, and if someone is 
bitten, call 000 immediately. 

If you encounter a snake, contact DELWP on 136 186 and 
they will put you in touch with your nearest snake catcher. 
PHILLIPS GARDENS PUBLIC TOILET UPGRADE  
Renovation works at the public toilets in Phillips Gardens will 
commence on Monday 5th November.  
The works will be carried out by Council’s Building and 
Maintenance team and will mean the public toilet facilities will 
be closed for two weeks. The nearest public toilets are located 
in Clarendon Street, opposite the Maryborough Courthouse 
and also the Woolworths Car Park. 
FIRE RESTRICTIONS 
The CFA Chief Officer has approved the commencement of 
fire restrictions in the Central Goldfields Shire on Monday 12th 
November, 2018. After this date, residents will be unable to 
burn off and some activities will require a permit. 
For more information about fire restrictions, visit 
www.cfa.vic.gov.au  
NOEL HARVEY NOW ON FACEBOOK 
Central Goldfields Shire Chief Administrator Noel Harvey is 
now on Facebook. Like his page at Central Goldfields Shire 

Chief Administrator Noel Harvey.  
CGSC News 
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Community Group   Venue      Date / Times 
Bealiba Bingo      Bealiba Hall     2nd Monday each month 1.30pm 

Bealiba CWA      Bealiba Hall     3rd Thursday each month1pm 

Bealiba Playgroup     Primary School—school terms   Every Friday from 10am to 11am  

Bealiba Progress Association  Bealiba Hall     2nd Monday each month 7.30pm 

Bealiba Indoor Carpet Bowls  Bealiba Hall     Every Thursday night 7.30pm 

Collections Connections & Cocktails  Thrifty on Broadway    3rd Saturday of the month - 2-3.30pm 

Community Bus to Maryborough   RTC side street     Friday 10am leaves - be there 15 minutes before   

              departure. For return trip call  5468 1205  

Dunolly and District Probus Club  Senior Citizens Hall    3rd Thursday each month 10am 

Dunolly and District Inc.   Dunolly Town Hall    2nd Wednesday each month 5pm 

Dunolly Community Garden   Pre-school Maude Street   Mondays 5pm-7pm daylight saving.     

              Mondays 2pm-4pm Autumn/Winter 

Dunolly Community Market    Broadway (Main Street)    2nd Sunday each month 8am to 1pm 

Dunolly CWA     SES rooms      1st Wednesday each month 1.30pm 

Dunolly District Hospital Auxiliary  PAG Room      1st Monday each month at 10am 

Dunolly Field and Game     SES shed      1st Wednesday each month 7.30pm 

Dunolly Fire Brigade     Fire Station      3rd Monday each month 7.30pm 

Dunolly Historic Precinct Committee Town Hall      4th Monday each month 1pm 

Dunolly Karate Club     Dunolly RSL Hall     Mondays 5.30-6.30pm and 6.30-7.30pm 

                Pee Wee/Junior/Senior (7+ years) 

Dunolly Masonic Lodge   Masonic Lodge Havelock Street  3rd Monday each month at 7.30pm 

Dunolly Museum    75 Broadway     3rd Monday each month 2pm.  

              For website Google: Dunolly Museum Site 

Dunolly Neighbourhood Watch   CFA rooms      3rd Wednesday each month 10am 

Dunolly Ninjas Program   Dunolly RSL Hall     Mondays from 5pm (4 to 6 years old) 

Dunolly Planned Activities Group   Call 5468 2907     Tuesday and Thursdays 10.30am to 2.30pm 

Dunolly RSL     RSL Hall Dunolly     2nd Tuesday each month - 7pm 

Dunolly Senior Citizens Meeting  Senior Citizens Hall    1st Monday each month 10am 

DSC Card Playing    Senior Citizens Hall    Each Tuesday at 1.30pm 

DSC Carpet Bowls    Senior Citizens Hall    Each Monday 1.30pm 

DSC Luncheon     Senior Citizens Hall    3rd Wednesday each month 12.30pm 

Dunolly Social Cyclists   Call Neville for info: 5468 7295  Meet fortnightly 

Dunolly St George Lodge    Lodge      4th Saturday each month 

Dunolly Supported Playgroup  Dunolly Preschool    Wednesday 9.30am to 11.30am 

Dunolly Unit Vic SES     SES rooms      3rd Tuesday each month 6.30pm. Training every other Tuesday 

Golden Triangle Archers    Behind Deledio Reserve   4th Sunday each month 10am 

Maryborough Lions Club    Alma and Nolan Streets    1st Sunday each month 8am - 1pm 

Tourist Market             Maryborough 

Mother Goose Program    Dunolly Primary School    Every Friday during school term 9.30-10.30am 

Newbridge CWA     Newbridge Hall     3rd Tuesday each month 1.30pm 

Old Time Dancing    Anglican Hall, Barkly St Dunolly  7.30pm Mondays 

PMAV       Maryborough Highland Club   3rd Tuesday each month, 7.30pm 

Red Hat Society       Ripples On The Res    2nd Thursday of the month, 11.30am 

Tai Chi      Dunolly Arts Hub     Tuesdays at 10am, Thursdays at 10am & Fridays at 6pm 

Talbot Farmers Market    Talbot streets     3rd Sunday each month 9am to 1pm 

Tarnagulla Action Group   Community Centre    3rd Monday each month 7.30pm  

Tarnagulla Playgroup     Behind the Tarnagulla Hall   Thursday 10.30am-12 noon 

Tarnagulla Senior Citizens   Victoria Hall     1st and 3rd Monday each month 11am-12.30pm 

The Welcome Record Committee  TWR office       2nd Monday bi-monthly, 1pm 

Sunday 11th Remembrance Day Ceremony - Outside Dunolly Post Office 10:45am 

Sunday 11th Dunolly Community Market - Broadway 8am  

Friday 16th DFNC Comedy Night - tickets from Highland Society  5.30pm 

Saturday 17th Collections, Connections and Cocktails - Thrifty on Broadway 2pm 

Saturday 17th Trivia Night & Open Mic - Tarnagulla Public Hall 7pm 

Saturday 24th  Country Music - Dunolly Golf Club 2pm 

Tuesday 27th CFA Education Session - Fire Station 6pm 
   
   

   

   

   

November  
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rtcdunollyatgmail.com 
 

03 5468 1205 

Information 
Centre 
 Maps 

Post cards  
Tourist brochures 

 

Trading hours 

Monday to Friday 10.00am to 4.30pm 

Internet 
Centrelink 
Medicare 
Banking 
Photo copying  
Printing 
Laminating 
Computer  Training 
V/Line Bookings 
Community Bus Friday Run 
Dry Cleaning 

DUNOLLY RURAL TRANSACTION CENTRE 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

For all your septic cleaning needs, trust the 
family with over 30 years experience. 
Servicing Dunolly and surrounding areas. 

For prompt service  at 
 extremely reasonable rates call: 

 

Mark 0428 179 870  
or leave a message on 5468 1212 

Lovel’s Septic Tank 
Cleaning Service 

Fire cabin installed in time 
 for fire season 

A new fire observer cabin has been set atop the Mt 
Tarrengower lookout tower in Maldon, just in time 
for the start of what is expected to be an above 
average fire season. 
As part of the $1.2 million project undertaken by the 
Department of Environment Land Water and Planning 
(DELWP) to upgrade the Fire tower, project officer Fire 
Towers and Airbases, Andrew Johnstone, said the six-
tonne cabin went into position as planned last week and 
is expected to be operational within the next two weeks. 
“It took 20 minutes for project contractor, JC Butko 
Engineering to lift the cabin into position, including 
adjusting the top of the frame to ensure it fit securely, 
then it was welded into place,

”
 Mr Johnstone said. 

"Now the cabin is fixed in place, work is continuing on 
the internal fit out including installing power and vital 
communications systems." 
DELWP is undertaking the work to ensure the cabin 
meets health and safety standards as well as 
improving amenity and safety for visitors to the lookout, 
Mr Johnstone said. 
"The new cabin will provide improved working 
conditions for the fire tower observer who can spend up 
to 10 hours a day in the cabin over the summer

 
“he 

said. 
The new cabin looks quite similar to the old one but is 
slightly bigger, has larger windows with UV protection and 
better access for the fire tower observer. Instead of the 
fire tower observer entering the cabin via a trapdoor in the 
floor, entry will he via the walkway, around the cabin. 
"The project also includes removing the old lead-

based paint from the 
tower, undertaking 
some structural repairs 
then repainting the 
tower. 
"After the cabin is 
operational, the 
contractors will complete 
the works on the tower 
structure including 
replacing the ladders 
that connect each level 
and replacing three 
viewing platforms. 
"Scaffolding will be 
removed in stages as 
the tower works are 
completed. 

"Once structural work is completed, we're on the 
home stretch and the contractors will do minor touch 
ups to paint work and then final checks. 
"The entire Mt Tarrengower Tower refurbishment 
project is estimated to be completed and open to the 
public by Christmas, weather permitting." 
This tower upgrade is part of the Reducing Bushfire 
Risk program that further reduces risk on public land 
by supporting early detection and rapid suppression of 
fires through fuel management, up­grading fire towers, 
building new bridges and improving roads. 

Story by Angela Tucker 
Courtesy, The Maryborough Advertiser 

mailto:rtcdunolly@gmail.com
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Questions for: 7th November 2018 
1. Name the Corsican who captured Toulon and who sold 

Louisiana to America.  
2. I am Liverpudlian but not Liverpool. What am I?  
3. Born in the 16th Century in Devon, England, his career 

was linked to tobacco and potatoes, and he was 
imprisoned in the Tower of London. Who was this?  

4. I'm called thick when close to the ground, but people 
smile when I'm high. What am I? . 

5. Who created the animation for Monty Python?  
6. Who, in 1806, became King George's favourite potter?  
 

Answers on page 19 

Supplied courtesy : The Puzzle Wizard 

Solution No. 41 
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Drawn:  2nd November 2018  
Numbers: 4, 5, 6, 7, 11 
No winner: Jackpot   $1,575 
Build the Jackpot   $1.00 per entry.  
Quick Picks available. Envelopes available at local shops. 
Have a go. Good luck! 

T Long 

DUNOLLY/BEALIBA RSL  
SUB-BRANCH 

Remembrance Day 
 11

th
 day  of the 11

th
 Month at 11am. 

The Traditional Ceremony will go ahead 
during the Dunolly Community Market. 
The service starts at 10.45am at Cenotaph in front  
of the Dunolly Post Office.       Lyn Gale  

Date 
Start 
Time 

Venue Address 

6pm 
Fire  

Station 
21 Bull Street,  

Dunolly 
Tuesday,  
27th November 

CFA Community Education  
Fire Season Information 

These sessions provide an opportunity to 
come along and find out the must-have 
information for this fire season. They 

provide an opportunity to speak to CFA about planning 
and preparing for the 2018/2019 Fire Season.  
A sausage sizzle is included. 

Clearance Sale 
Yamaha Golf Cart GC    $3,000 
Powa Kaddy Golf Buggy   $150 
Vintage line trimmer HD Kawasaki $100 
Shed - Brand new 3mx3mx1.8m  $600 
Ride-on White 14.5hp 38”   $1,000 
3PL Spreader      $400 
3PL Blade      $400 
Single tine ripper 3PL    $400 
44 gal drum pump rotary   $40 
Ryobi angle grinder    $40 
9” Circular saw     $80 
 
If interested call Tarnagulla Pub 5438 7336 

For Rent 
A most comfortable 2/3 bedroom home in Dunolly, 
situated a stone’s throw from local shopping strip. 
Two living areas; ensuite to main bedroom; built-in-
robes; air-conditioning; gas heating and wood heater; 
kitchen and meals area with electric cooking; a rear 
patio/verandah overlooking an established and inviting 
garden; rear access with great shedding and secure 
yard/gates. Available mid December. $270 pw; lease 6 
or 12 months lease, optional after. 
Call Kerri @ Maryborough Ballarat Real Estate  
Telephone 5460 5100 or email: 
kerri@maryboroughballaratrealestate.com.au 

Kerri Jongebloed 

Social Support Group 
Maryborough/Dunolly 

PH: 5461 0344 
 

We are delighted to announce that our Dunolly Social 
Group (SSG) has recommenced. We now operating on 
Tuesdays 10.30am to 2.30pm providing great service to 
our community. 
Our Social Support Group, based in Dunolly, is running 
a program specifically designed for people to maintain 
social connection with our group and others in the 
community. 
The programs aims to assist people to continue living in 
their own homes for as long as practical by providing: 

 Recreational support 

 Peer group support 

 Social interaction and community connectedness 

 Enjoyment and fun 

 Outings  

This program provides carers an opportunity for respite 
as well as advice and assistance. 
We make every effort to provide a comfortable, safe 
environment and atmosphere. 
Some outing and meals at outside venues will be at 
members own cost. 
We are happy to help you if you require further 
assistance or information.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Referrals are via My Aged Care www.myagedcare.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you from our team at the  
Maryborough and Dunolly Social Group 
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Answers to trivia quiz 6.11.2018 

Napoleon Bonaparte A cloud 1 4 

Everton Football Club Terry Gilliam 2 5 

Sir Walter Raleigh Josiah Spode 3 6 

 

Mid-Week Pennant Teams 
13th November 2018 

Dunolly Blue Plays versus Avoca at Dunolly 
L. Parker       H. Freemantle       M. Davies 
J. Morse   S. Chaplin  E. Murphy 
G. Dobbin  A. Weir   T. Galofaro 
T. Long   B. Cann   A. Raven 
Manager: H. Freemantle 
Emergency: R. Pickering 
 Dunolly Gold versus Golf at Dunolly 
S. Deason  H. Weir   D. Spiteri 
H. Cooper  N. Stevens  N. Pike 
J. Lacey   K. Stephens  M. Shay 
C. Kerr   W. Stephens  J. Moir 
Manager: H. Weir 
Emergency: S. Shay K McKenzie 
Roll up 9.30am 

Dunolly Bowling Club Pennant Teams  
 Saturday 10th November 2018  

Dunolly Blue versus Golf Blue at Dunolly 
G Dobbin   A Weir   C Williams 
L Parker    T Galofaro  R Chandler 
P Waters   A Parkes   G Davies 
G McHugh  S Howard  J McHugh  
Manager: C Williams 
Dunolly Gold at MHS Red cars leave 12.30 
B Cann   T Long   B Mortlock 
H Freemantle  R Pickering  B Lanfranchi 
P Freemantle  P Mullins   A Britten 
J Smith   W Stephens   S Shay 
Manager: R Pickering  
Dunolly Green at Dunolly versus MHS Black 
K McKenzie  J Haigh   A Deason 
E Weir   D Price          P Chase 
N Pike   S Whitehead   I Flett 
E Smith   J Lacey    R Cain 
Manager: P Chase 
Dunolly Red at Dunolly versus Avoca Gold  
S Chaplin  D Mortlock  K Elliott 
G Cain   E Murphy  H Weir 
B Mortlock  D Conlan    D Coe 
R Weir   S Taylor   F Watts 
Manager: S Chaplin 
Emergency: H Cooper, K Stephens, C Kerr, M Shay 

 

At the Bealiba Hall  

Our AGM was held prior to play with all positions staying 
the same. Congratulations to all and congratulations for 
a job well done during the past year. The last night of 
play for the year will be 29th November and our 
Christmas breakup is on 6th December at 6pm at the 
hall. 
The winning team for the night was Heather Cooper and 
Gordon Smith.  

Pam Brightwell 

Where Blood Red Poppies Grow 
 

Here we stand, though not on Flanders Field 
In the eleven o’clock glow 

To reminisce of our great heroes who lie 
Where blood red poppies grow. 

 
A hundred years have passed to where  

We see the cross row on row 
On some lonely bayonet Belgium field 

Where blood red poppies grow 
 

Say! Do you see an empty chair in a room 
A photo of one we don’t know 

Who sleeps out on foreign fields of doom  
Where blood red poppies grow. 

 
A hundred years of a million tears 

Alas! We can’t live long ago 
They’re not here, loved ones gone in misty tears 

Where blood red poppies grow. 
 

An awful silence rests on each soldier’s grave 
Of those we’ll never know 

Our broken hearts, their lives they gave 
Where blood red poppies grow. 

 
So stand for one minute on a November 11th day 

At the 11th hour as memory’s winds blow 
We keep them in our heart, but they sleep 

Where blood red poppies grow. 
 

Finis 
Ken Peake 
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Dunolly Arts Show 


